HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT CROSS CONNECTION CONTROL PROGRAM

Updated 4/8/21

Element 1: Resolution 99-0032 passed by Board of Commissioners on February 25, 1999.

Element 2: All new construction is evaluated at the time of request for water connection.  Periodic inspection is conducted to see if underground sprinkler system or other possible cross connection is readily noticed.  All in-premises inspection is conducted by the Local Administrative Authority (LAA), Snohomish County.  Premises isolation is the jurisdiction of HWD as well as LAA.  Presently HWD is negotiating an inter-local agreement with Snohomish County outlining each jurisdiction’s authority and reporting requirements to the other.  Commercial establishments within the boundaries of HWD with a fire sprinkler system with a DCDA will be tested annually.  All other backflow assemblies shall be tested annually between March 30 and May 31. 
Element 3: All backflow assemblies shall be tested annually.  A communication reminding the customer of the testing requirement, possible penalties, a list of certified BATs , and a Backflow Prevention Assembly Test report shall be sent at least 45 days prior to the report being due.  The first time a customer is informed of the inspection and annual testing requirement, he/she is sent a copy of the resolution as well as a copy of the WAC.  Any and all cross connections will not be allowed and they shall be eliminated and/or controlled by a certified assembly.

Element 4: All field personnel shall be certified as a CCS.

Element 5: See Elements 2 and 3.

Element 6: All BATs must be certified by the Washington State Department of Health.  A BAT testing and/or repairing a backflow assembly must submit to HWD the following:

1) A copy of the BAT’s certification;

2) A copy of the certification of the BAT’s gauges (they must be certified annually and the certification must be done by a certified laboratory).

3) A certificate of insurance for the BAT’s liability is required before he/she can test within the boundaries of HWD.  The insurance shall be for no less than $1,000,000.00.  This certificate shall be submitted annually.

4) The test results shall be recorded on a standard Backflow Prevention Assembly Test report.

5) The BAT must sign the test report.

6) All reports are due within 60 days of the mailing of the letter reminding the customer of his/her obligation.  The only exception shall be for underground sprinkler assemblies which must be tested between March 30 and May 31 annually.

Element 7: Staff shall be trained in emergency procedures per the Emergency Management Plan. 

Element 8: Education of customers about cross connections and there potential hazardous implications shall be an ongoing program.  

Element 9: A record of all cross connection assemblies shall be kept on file.  These shall be updated annually.

Element 10: Not applicable to HWD at this time.

